Indira Gandhi National Open University
Student Evaluation Division

Dated : 4™ June, 2025

NOTICE

The IGNOU June, 2025 Term-End-Examination is to be held from 12.06.2025
onwards. The Hall Ticket/Admit Card has been uploaded in the Student Portal on
the Samarth Portal (https://ignou.samarth.edu.in). All the learners who have
applied for June, 2025 TEE are requested to download their Hall Ticket/Admit
Card from the Samarth Portal through Login ID already created by them during
the filling of the June, 2025 TEE Examination Form.

Further, as informed earlier through Public Notice and Notification through
Regional Centres, no request for change of Examination Centre will be
entertained in any case and all the learners are required to appear for the June,
2025 TEE as per the Examination Centre applied by them in the Examination

Form.
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Deputy Registrar (Exam-II)

This issues with the approval of the Competent Authority.

Distribution:-

1. The Director, Computer Division: With a request to upload the Notice on the
University’s Website

2. All Regional Centres: With a request to upload the Notice on the Regional
Websites of the University on Homepage and to put it on Notice Boards, and
also to forward the same to all Study Centres under their jurisdiction for
necessary action and for the information to students

3. The PRO, PIU: With a request to circulate the Notice on the social media for

wider publicity

AR, VGO - for the information of Vice-Chancellor

Notice Board of the SED

. PS to the Registrar, SED
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